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Due to a lot of hard work by NAATS Chief Negotiator Bill Dolan, the timing and coordination of the FDC Special Notice on Part 91 IFR/VFR ensured that you were advised prior to it being published on industry websites. This should help to avoid the confusion and minimize the interpretations that we’ve seen on previous NOTAM coordination. Bill is continuing to work in the Situation Room and address issues as they occur. My thanks and gratitude for all his efforts.

Questions have been raised regarding disagreements in interpreting intent of the NOTAMs. If you disagree with your supervisor/manager over the intent, comply with their instructions first. Then contact your Regional Director with the question. The Regional Director will either resolve it or forward it to Bill Dolan via his email. If you have an emergency interpretation that can’t wait for this process you can call Bill at 301-346-6592 but please hold these calls to a minimum.

GA Summit Representative Ward Simpson is maintaining close coordination with AOPA and plans to expand this to the other industry organizations. He’ll keep you briefed. 

I’ve talked with AT-2 Jeff Griffith and told him that, when circumstances permit, I would like to talk about recognition for all of your efforts. He’s agreed and we’ll have that discussion soon. I’m also preparing a letter to go to Administrator Garvey ensuring that she’s aware of your contributions to the NAS. 

We are working with our lobbyist to keep congressional members briefed. We do not want to give any impression that we’re trying to profit from our national tragedy but we do want to educate congressional leaders on the essential ATC services you’re providing during these trying times.

Again, feel free to contact us at NAATS Headquarters (301-933-6228 or email naatshq@aol.com) if you need help. I encourage you to first contact your Regional Director if you have a problem that is facility/regional in scope. We must work with the various Regional Directors as problems occur in their areas.

Wally Pike
